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To whom it may concern: 

 

I am a citizen of Portland in Multnomah county, writing in opposition of Senate Bill 

210 seeking to make in-person voting on Election Day the standard method for 

conducting elections in Oregon.  

 

Oregon has been a leader in implementing a universal vote-by-mail system, which 

has significantly increased voter participation and streamlined the electoral process. I 

passionately support voting by mail and believe more states should implement it and 

that to repeal it here in Oregon would be a huge step back in the progress made 

towards having an active and engaged community. This move would undermine the 

accessibility and inclusivity that have been the hallmarks of Oregon’s electoral 

system for decades.  

 

Please keep mail-in voting and oppose SB 210. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

L. Mechling 


